

September 2016 MINUTES

The PHA meeting was held on September 08, 2016 at 7:00 pm, with 70 members in attendance and 11 new interested members. The meeting was held under the direction of the club President, Neil Evens, at Skippers Seafood.

This meeting was opened by saying the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

REPORTS:

- A. Minutes were read by Austin Cooper for the August 2016 Meeting.
- B. Gerald Morgan gave a balance in checking account as of August 2016 — The BB&T account for the month of August 2016 had a starting balance of \$49,801.01 with total deposits of \$5,689.50 and \$5,002.27 in expenditures. This left an ending balance of \$50,488.24.
The Bank of America checking account has been closed and the balance of \$227.00 was deposited in the BB&T account.
- C. Plate Match – the July, 2016 match had 10 shooters and turned in \$100.00.
- D. Buffalo Shoot – Total of \$500.00 for April, May, June and July.
- E. Concealed Carry — \$70.00 for the month of August.
- F. Shotgun Range - Barry Hedgecock turned in \$814.00 for July.
- G. .22 Match – For 7/9/2016 – 19 shooters, \$95.00.
- H. High power Match – There was 8 shooters and turned in \$88.00.
- I. Tactical Match – For 7/16/2016 – 47 shooters, \$740.00
- J. Defensive Pistol – Brett Cummins – turned in \$300.00.

All minutes were read and approved without any additions.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1-) Ruth McDonald informed all attending the Junior Order Children's Home Christmas party will be held on December 17, 2016 at 2:00 pm. Anyone who wishes to help can contact Ruth. Personal donations can be made by personal check.
- 2-) Our open house is still scheduled for September 24, 2016 with a cleanup day the weekend before.
- 3-) The berms have been placed on hold for new quotes.
- 4-) The shirts and hats for our open house have been ordered and should be delivered by the last week of August.
- 5-) A ten inch gong has been placed at the 200-yard range. As a reminder, do not use any steel core ammo on any of the range steel.
- 6-) Donny Small has a request in to rent the shotgun range for a day. This will happen after School starts.
- 7-) Cody Reed and David Motsinger have surveyed a portion of the range to use as an archery shooting area. This area will need to be cleared of small trees before use.

- 8-) New links and addresses will be added to the web site and will be divided into the different areas of inquiries.
- 9-) Our building issue is still in motion and being handled by the contractor and the county agent.

New Business

- 1-) Our open house is still on for September 24, 2016. This year we will add a members swap meet. Tables are available to rent for \$20.00 or bring your own.
- 2-) The results of our election: President – Neil Evans, Vice-President – Ron Gearren, Membership Secretary – Ruth McDonald, Recording Secretary – Austin Cooper, Treasurer – Gerald Morgan. Board Directors – David McDonald, Fred Sink, Roger Reese, Cody Reed, Rob Fritts.
- 3-) The Junior Order Home Christmas party – We will pass the hat next month, cash or check is welcome. Our PHA Benevolence fund will match the dollar amount.
- 4-) In September, we should receive a new quote for the berm removal and wall construction.
- 5-) The Building – The contractor is working directly with the County Building office and is providing the necessary technical drawings for approval. As for fees, we do not have a dollar amount as of 09/08/2016. The building will not be used for our open house.
- 6-) Planning for the open house was discussed as for venues, ammo, food and volunteers. All range activities will be in 100 yard range area.
- 7-) PHA will begin using disposable member cards for new members while they wait for their permanent card.
- 8-) A painted lock will be added to the gate for our range matches. The combination will be changed for every match. This will facilitate our guest being able to leave when needed and keep the gate locked during matches.
- 9-) The Davidson County Long Beards wish to use the PHA range for their Jakes Day on March 11, 2017. They will provide the targets and ammo. We will need volunteers to help with the event. A motion to allow this was made by Ray Owens with a second by Nat Gosh. Agreed to by all attending.
- 10) We need to update the match descriptions and add the match directors contact info.

A motion was made to close the meeting by all standing. All present approved.